





Finally, Fort Albany repeats its concerns that the Northern Road Link (NRL) announcement
made recently by Ontario, Marten Falls First Nation, and Webequie First Nation complicates
these two Projects and impact assessments, as the NRL would clearly amplify and add to the
impacts of these Projects. Fort Albany understands that it is the Agency’s view that the NRL is a
distinct project with different proponents and must be treated separately, but Fort Albany is
concerned that this separation is artificial and that the current impact assessment processes are
going to be inadequate under this approach.

[t appears that under the current impact assessment regime, it may be possible for proponents to
undermine the robustness of the process and diminish affected parties’ ability to engage
effectively by introducing large projects in a series of smaller parts, each of which gets treated in
isolation and is individually easier to get approved. Fort Albany is not convinced that the
cumulative effects analysis requirement is sufficient to overcome this problem, particularly as
they have also been told that the processes will not benefit from the Regional Assessment of the
Ring of Fire Area.

Thank you.
Yours truly,

<Original signed by>

Sarah Beamish
SB/sb








